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Recommendation to authorize City Manager, or designee, to execute an agreement, and all
necessary documents including any subsequent amendments extending the term, with
California State University, Long Beach (CSULB), of Long Beach, CA, to establish and
provide learning opportunities for select college students, at no cost to the City or students,
for the purpose of providing Career Internship Experiences, for the period of September 15,
2021 through September 14, 2026.  (Citywide)

City Council approval is requested to enter into an agreement with CSULB to place enrolled
college students in an internship, in partnership with Pacific Gateway (PG), within various
City departments through the Long Beach Community Internship Program (LBCIP).

The LBCIP is a collaborative effort between CSULB and the City launched in Spring 2021.
The LBCIP recruits, places, and mentors student interns across six of the seven CSULB
colleges; Liberal Arts, Business, Engineering, Natural Sciences and Mathematics, Art, and
Health and Human Services. The goals of the program are to increase the number of Long
Beach Promise students, who are graduates from a Long Beach area high school, to
complete internships, provide opportunities for students to do meaningful work in their own
neighborhoods, including work that promotes social justice, hone professional skills, network,
explore local career opportunities, and establish collaboration with nonprofits and City
departments to create a pipeline of talent.

Creating a partnership between CSULB and the City, will provide learning opportunities for
select college students at no cost to the City or students.  CSULB, in partnership with PG, will
facilitate the administration of the program, including placement and tracking of the students.
These internships will allow students to have access to work-based learning opportunities in
growing and emerging career sectors within the City, so they may gain skills and knowledge
needed to be successful members of our local economy.

These internships will not displace any regular paid employee of the City and students will not
be employed or compensated by the City to perform tasks included as part of the internship.
Students will receive $1,500 participation awards paid for by CSULB funding, individual and
corporate donations, and nonprofit contributions.  The City will not incur any costs by entering
into an agreement with CSULB.

This matter was reviewed by Deputy City Attorney Amy R. Webber on August 30, 2021 and
by Budget Management Officer Rhutu Amin Gharib on August 27, 2021.

City Council action is requested on September 14, 2021, to ensure the agreement is in place
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expeditiously.

There is no fiscal or local job impact associated with this recommendation. Students
participating in the program will not be employed or compensated by the City.  CSULB, in
partnership with PG, will facilitate the administration of the program, including placement and
tracking of the students.  This recommendation has no staffing impact beyond the normal
budgeted scope of duties and is consistent with existing City Council priorities.

Approve recommendation.

JOHN KEISLER
DIRECTOR OF ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT

APPROVED:

THOMAS B. MODICA
CITY MANAGER
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